
Toynbee 

 

Bodycoats Road, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 2PL 

Tel: 023 80269026    E-mail: admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Matthew Longden B.Sc.(Hons), NPQH 

11.11.2022 

 

Dear Parent/Carers  

 

Toynbee School REMEMBERS! 
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Timetable  

Next weeks is WEEK B on your lesson timetables.  

 

Attendance Reminder  

Please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk  or send a message via school comms on 

the first and any subsequent days of absence for your child.  

Thank you. 

 

Coming to school by car? 

Please can parents and carers be considerate of our neighbours when arriving at school by car. We 

ask that you do not block driveways or stop in unsafe places to drop or collect pupils. 

 

Cafeteria Accounts 

Please can parents and carers ensure that money is loaded to their son/daughter’s cafeteria account 

before attending school. The daily meal deal is £2.80, and if your son/daughter has a school lunch 

every day of the week, it will cost £14.00, whilst we do have other options available this is a good 

guide to what your son/daughter may spend and need each week. To top up you can do this from the 

comfort of your home by logging on to Scopay: https://www.scopay.com/login. If you need an access 

code for your son or daughter because you haven’t used the system before, please email and we can 

send this to you.  
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Year 7 

A massive congratulations to 7WL for the highest Achievement Points for October and to 7EL for 

the highest Proud Points in October too! Pupils are doing fantastically in their lessons and it's 

wonderful to see how excited they all got in Assembly this week when we announced the winners. I 

am looking forward to the end of November when we get a chance to do this again! Well done year 

7, keep up the good work! 

Just a reminder about shoeboxes, it would be lovely to have as many as possible involved in this and 

the date to get them back in is Thursday 24th November. 

Mrs Compton 

Year 7 Guidance Manager 

 

 

Well-being 

The well-being ambassadors met this week, and they have lots of plans coming soon! 

The ambassadors would like to let you know about Kooth, a free service for young people aged 11-

25. If you feel you need to talk to somebody, you can set up an account online and you will have 

access to live chat counselling, Mon-Fri 12-10pm Sat and Sun 6-10pm.  All young people need to do is 

join the queue to speak to someone, they can then arrange a follow up with the same counsellor or 

join the queue again another day.  There is also a 24-hour messaging service where a counsellor 

should reply within a day! 

Kooth also has an online magazine (young people can contribute articles if they would like to), activity 

hub, private journal space for mood tracking, discussion boards and live forums. 

You can follow Kooth on Instagram or Spotify to access their podcasts! 

Annette. 
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Fundraising  

Toynbee is looking for a local charity/local charities this year to dedicate our fundraising efforts to 

We are keen to hear from the local community on the charities that matter to them. Please use the 

following form to suggest charities that Toynbee should consider for these fundraising efforts. All 

suggestions will be discussed by students and staff alike. Although you don't have to, we would 

appreciate any reasons why your chosen charity is important to you/the impact you feel it's had on 

you and the local community. Thank you for taking the time to fill in this form. 

Best wishes, 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=u_Gc0UtdlkGdKtWZiT1io4Dorae0Z79BisfSuuu

BG3xUMFJMQ0pDWUhPN0s0UkFQV1NPMzdPMFowMC4u 

Mr Pople 

 

Model UN  

Model UN continues Monday 14th November. Last time, we looked at our given countries, their 

profiles and how they might conduct themselves internationally. We already have a wide array of 

countries represented, including the USA, China, North Korea, Myanmar, Japan, Germany and many 

more!  

Model UN is open to everyone at Toynbee from Years 7-11 and you are free to join in the coming 

weeks if you haven't attended already - it's held in Media 1 (Mr Davis' room) 3-4pm fortnightly on a 

Monday. 

I look forward to seeing you all there! 

Mr Pople 

 

Geography Horizon Programme 

Last week the Geography Horizon group met for the first time. After talking through how buildings 

can be designed to make them earthquake proof or 'life safe', students then had time to design and 

build their own structures using spaghetti, marsh mellows and a whole host of other materials! The 

structures were then put through the 'jelly test' and I am happy to report that all successfully 

survived! 
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This week we met again in the Learning Resource Centre and students had the opportunity to play 

Planet Planners on the BBC Bitesize website. They were tasked with running their own volcanic island 

and had to make decisions about how best to prepare for a future eruption. They had to consider the 

budget, economy, public health and environment of their island when preparing for this eruption - 

which was not an easy task! 

Well done for a great two sessions guys. I look forward to seeing you next week! 

Mrs Harris  

Geography Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk


Toynbee 

 

Bodycoats Road, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 2PL 

Tel: 023 80269026    E-mail: admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Matthew Longden B.Sc.(Hons), NPQH 

Personal Development   

This week in personal development the pupils took part in a Flag quiz. I was amazed at how well the 

pupils knew the flags!    

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week is Anti--bullying week at Toynbee. All year groups will have a themed assembly & 

everyone is welcome to wear odd socks on Monday.  We will also be selling anti bullying merchandise 

throughout the week so please send in any loose change.   
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As parents and carers, we all want all our children to be happy and safe and it is natural to worry 

about bullying - particularly if we have experienced bullying ourselves, or we think our child may be 

more vulnerable to bullying. The good news is you are not alone! The Anti-Bullying Alliance and its 

members are here to work with children, families, and schools to help keep children safe. The Anti-

Bullying alliance has also put together a parent pack which I have emailed out to all parents to help 

with conversations at home & to raise awareness.   

 

Community Engagement   

As part of Hampshire Knife Crime awareness our local PCSOs will be coming to visit on Thursday 

17th November. They will spend some time with our pupils during lunch & are open for pupils to 

share any concerns with them.   

 

Apodochi Club   

Celebrated Halloween by having a karaoke party, which was a very noisy but fun afternoon! Was 

lovely to have sone former pupils join us too.   
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Hampshire CAMHS are running a year-long campaign all about creating opportunities and celebrating 

everything that young people are, what they bring to society, their achievements, and their future 

potential. We want young people to be proud of themselves, and proud to say, ‘This Is Me’. Toynbee 

invited CAMHS in and we are delighted to say that over 80 pupils had the opportunity this week to 

attend a THIS IS ME workshop. We were really impressed in how they embraced the opportunity & 

engaged in the workshop. 
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Choir notice 

We have a performance on 13th and 14th December so full attendance needed for choir for the next 

few weeks! Many thanks,  

Ms Osborn 

Music Teacher 

 

Young Carers Breakfast Club 

There are over 700,000 Young Carers across the country. A Young Carer is someone under 18 who 

takes on physical, practical or emotional responsibilities at home because someone in their family is 

disabled, has been ill for a long time, experiences mental ill health, has a learning disability or has a 

problem linked to addiction.  

Toynbee School endevours to identify and offer the support that our young carers need to ensure 

they can attend and enjoy school and achieve their full potential. If your child is a young carer, or you 

think your child may be a young carer and would benefit from extra support please don’t hesitate to 

get in touch. 

Every Wednesday morning, we run a drop-in support group for our young carers where we offer a 

free hot breakfast. The club is an opportunity for them to receive pastoral support, make new friends 

with others, enjoy games and activities and have a more positive start to their day. 

If your child would like to attend the Young Carers Breakfast club or you have any questions please 

feel free to contact me. 

Mrs Kalogerias – h.kalogerias@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Club Details: 

Every Wednesday 08:00-08:35am || Location: Learning Support 

For more information on young carers: 

https://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/information/young-people/young-carers 

https://carers.org/about-caring/about-young-carers 
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Art Club 

A huge thank you to years 7 and 8 Art Club this week for all their wonderful poppy designs that have 

covered our school helping to commemorate Remembrance Day and Remembrance Sunday in our 

community.  

 

 

Enterprise group 

It has been amazing to see over 30 students attend Toynbee enterprise for the first two sessions. It 

looks as if we have some budding entrepreneurs on our hands. If you have not attended yet and wish 

to do so, please do come along. Enterprise runs every Thursday from 3 - 3.45 in S2. With Mr 

Teasdale and Mr Clarkson-Kent.  

 

 

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk


Toynbee 

 

Bodycoats Road, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 2PL 

Tel: 023 80269026    E-mail: admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Matthew Longden B.Sc.(Hons), NPQH 

Autumn Term 1 House Competition   
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Dog Visit 

The drug dogs, Casper, Todd and Teddy, visited the school this morning and, although they were 

unable to get to every classroom, where a visit was made, pupils were a credit to our school and 

behaved so well. Laura, from K9 Deployment, was genuinely impressed by how sensible and helpful 

our pupils were. 

The dogs also checked all the changing rooms and toilets, and no evidence of drugs were found. 

Many thanks for supporting our drug education programme. 
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